INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2015 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Patrick Dwelle , Kevin Pavelka, Michael Ohlhaber & Becca Weist
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Dawn Balow, Jack Rol
OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Greg Berge, Valerie Loppnow, Marti Green, Andrew Eggenberger, Amanda Durand, Margie Harkins, & Jim Borgschatz
CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:30 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.

ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Pavelka made the motion, seconded by Member Ohlhaber, to adopt the agenda with the addition to New Business Personnel #6, approve Spring volunteer coaches.   Motion carried unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Dwelle, second by Member Pavelka, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on February 17, 2015.
B. Approval of Payment of Bills as Presented by the Superintendent for Audit.

C. Approval of Treasurer’s Report.

D. Approval of Student Activities Financial Report.  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
COMMUNICATIONS:  None 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  

A. Regular April School Board Meeting on Monday, April 20, 2015, at 6:30 p.m., Bluff View Media Center.
B. No School Friday, April 3 and Monday-Tuesday, April 6 & 7, 2015.
PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:  Principal Berge deferred the discussion on the Districts technology plan until later in the meeting.  

There are some proposed changes to middle school curriculum for 2015-2016.  Digital Citizenship, College/Career Financial Readiness, and Bullying instruction will now be moved to homeroom.  This will allow for a more structured homeroom and give Lincoln the time slot to bring back Reading 8.  Lincoln will also be offering our middle school students the opportunity to take a quarter of Ag 7 or Music 7.  By offering this Ag class, the school has met the requirement by FFA to have Ag instruction, thus, allowing middle school students to participate in FFA.
The initial registration process is now complete.  The next step is for the High School to look at numbers and determine what classes can be offered and finalize student schedules.  

Parent/teacher conferences at Bluff View were well attended at about 94%.  Principal Borgschatz indicated that teachers are attempting to reschedule or have phone conferences with families that did not attend their scheduled conference time.  

The Kindergarten parent meeting was March 12.  Numbers were down, with only 35 attending.  There is a significant number of summer birthdays in this class and this may influence the number of students that actually start in the fall.  This meeting is just the start of the formal process of communicating with new 2015-2016 kindergarten parents. 

Testing has started at Bluff View.  Using the old teacher laptops has helped significantly by providing the opportunity to test whole grades at once.  Bluff View will offer breakfast and light music and then go into testing, one day for math and one day for reading.   
Eagle Bluff fundraising generated enough revenue this year to completely fund the activity.  Thanks to the generous support of the outside organizations, this trip will be completely free to students this year.

On another fundraising note, the big Bluff View fundraiser has kicked off.

Kirk Thornton, Tracy Oliver and Jim Borgschatz made a trip to White Bear Lake to see how Schoology was implemented in the elementary.  Principal Borgschatz was apprehensive about going, but came back with a vision of how this will be a better way to communicate with parents, host important parent information, and grade electronically.  Schoology would be implemented over a 2-4 year plan with some teachers piloting the first year.  Schoology will be more effective when the elementary goes to more electronic devices.  Principal Borgschatz can see the reduction in the number of workbooks, worksheets, and test pages when this is implemented.  Additionally, the communication piece is very exciting.
Teachers at Bluff View are doing some really cool things with this year’s Memory book.  Be watching for it.
COMMUNITY EDUCATION:  Director Harkins shared that the ECFE winter/spring wrap up will be in May at Underwood park and FFA will be helping.  

Three year old pre-registration for LEEP will happen early in May.  

Tiger Time will send out summer packets in April.  They are set to open on June 4th.  The summer staff is being hired and they are gearing up with training (Type III Certification).  
On the Community Education facebook page, they are hosting “Chicken Chat”.  It is an informational thread on how to raise chickens, something new Director Harkins is trying.  Plans are under way to add additional “chats” for CE patrons.

OLD BUSINESS:  
APPROVE IPAD OPTION:  Principal Berge and Superintendent Enger laid out the three options for iPads.  The first option is to continue on the same course we are currently using, purchasing 9th grade iPads every year.  Problems with this approach:  We will have 3 different types of iPads in grades 9-12.  At some point, the iPad II will no longer be able to support many of the functions we currently are using the iPad for.   Positive aspects of option 1, we own the iPads and can continue to pass them down to Bluff View. 

The second option is to lease iPad Air’s for the 9-12 grades, leaving the current iPad’s for the 7 & 8 grade classes.  Problems with this approach: It will cost about $10,000.  Positive aspects of option 2: 9-12 grades would all be on the same iPad and at the end of the 3 year leasing period, we can either use them in another grade, pass them to Bluff View, or sell them back to apple for about $40,000.  
In Option 3, all grades 7-12 would lease the iPad Air and current iPads would be used to equip staff and add to grades 5 & 6 at Bluff View.  The positive would be that all Lincoln students would be on the iPad Air’s and staff would be updated with the 4th generation iPads.  Bluff View would evaluate the screen time and needs at the elementary school.  Problems would include the additional need of $38,000 in capital dollars.   The iPads would have an approximate sell back value of $48,000-$60,000 at the end of 3 years.
A motion by member Ohlhaber  was made to lease iPad’s for grades 7-12.  The motion was seconded by Member Dwelle.  Motion carried unanimously. 

APPROVE CALENDAR 2015-2016:  Member Ohlhaber made a motion to approve the school calendar for 2015-2016.  The calendar adds one additional late start.  The motion was seconded by member Pavelka.  Motion passed 5-0.

APPROVE DISTRICT TECHNOLOGY PLAN 2016-2018:  Member Ohlhaber made a motion to approve a 3 year technology plan for 2016-2018.  The motion was seconded by member Pavelka.  Motion passed 5-0.

APPROVE POLICY NUMBER CHANGES:   Lake City currently has policy numbers that don’t align with MSBA’s policy numbers.  Superintendent Enger is seeking approval to align those numbers to make them more accessible and to ensure that the District has correct policies.  Member Ohlhaber made a motion to align the numbers, and the motion was seconded by member Dwelle.  Motion passed 5-0.

NEW BUSINESS:

REVISED 2015-2016 CAPITAL BUDGET: The Board discussed having a three year plan regarding the Districts capital fund.  Things to consider were roofs, books, vehicles, and building issues.  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve a revised 2015-2016 capital budget that includes the new leasing iPads option.   Motion carried unanimously. 
RECOGNIZE STATE WRESTLERS AND COACHES:  The 
Board offered congratulations to the following state wrestling participants:  Shane Siewert, 152 lb state champion; Michael Noll, 195 lb state participant; Andrew Schmidt, 138 lb. state participant; Head Coach, Lonnie West and Assistant Coach Justin Harkins.  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Pavelka to recognize the wrestlers and coaches.  Motion carried unanimously. 

PERSONNEL

APPROVE RETIREMENT:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Pavelka to approve the resignation, with appreciation, of Sally Bystrom, Bluff View teacher.  Motion passed 5-0.

APPROVE RESIGNATION:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Weist to approve the resignation of Special Education Secretary, with appreciation, Karen Nagel.  Motion passed 5-0.

APPROVE RESIGNATION:  A motion was made by Member Pavelka and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve the resignation of B-squad/JV Girls Tennis Coach, Dave Kohutko, with appreciation.  Motion passed 5-0.

APPROVE CLAY TARGET COACH:  A motion was made by Member Dwelle and seconded by Member Ohlhaber to approve Robyn Udenberg as the Clay Target League Volunteer Head Coach.  Some discussion followed about qualifications and safety.  Principal Borgschatz cited no incidences in the history of the league.  Competition will take place in Dumpfries under all League safety requirements.  The motion carried 5-0.

RECOGNIZE LAKE CITY EDUCATION ASSOCIATION NOTICE TO NEGOTIATE:  The Board recognized an April 3, 2015 Notice of Desire to Negotiate from the Lake City Education Association.   
APPROVE SPRING COACHING ASSIGNMENTS:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Pavelka to approve the additional spring volunteer coaching assignments.   Motion carried 5-0.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:   Superintendent Enger noted the passing of the long time Kenyon Wanamingo Superintendent.  

Enger has now completed the “Great Starts” superintendent training.  He felt it was well worth the time.  
In April and May, the District is attempting to have the Lake City foreign exchange students speak at the board meeting.  He had the opportunity to listen to one of them address Kiwanis and felt it would be a great chance for the board to meet these students.  

Aligning Lake City policies with MSBA will be challenging.  Superintendent Enger will first look at the “heavy hitters” that MSBA has released.  His plan is to do 5 or 6 at a time.  

Enger got the opportunity to sit in on Bluff View PLC’s.  His experience reinforced what a good use of time they are.  

Kirk Thornton, Technology Integrationist, is working on the electronic side of our communications to parents and staff.  It is the desire of the District to have a “fees schedule” on our website that has all fees for the District in one place.   

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  

Member Oeltjen commented on the State Wrestling tournament.  He was proud of the support from the whole community of Lake City.   
ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Dwelle, seconded by Member Ohlhaber, to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously. 
